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approval of the head of the mediation 
agency. 

(e) The agency will use the mediation 
process for a maximum of 60 days after 
receiving a compliant. Mediation ends 
if: 

(1) Sixty days elapse from the time 
the agency receives the complaints; or 

(2) Prior to the end of that 60-day pe-
riod, an agreement is reached; or 

(3) Prior to the end of that 60-day pe-
riod, the mediator determines that an 
agreement cannot be reached. 

(f) The mediator shall return unre-
solved complaints to the agency. 

§ 218.34 Investigation. 

(a) Informal investigation. (1) The 
agency will investigate complaints 
that are unresolved after mediation or 
are reopened because of a violation of a 
mediation agreement. 

(2) As part of the initial investiga-
tion, the agency will use informal fact 
finding methods, including joint or sep-
arate discussions with the complainant 
and recipient to establish the facts, 
and, if possible, settle the complaint on 
terms that are mutually agreeable. The 
agency may seek the assistance of any 
involved State agency. 

(3) The agency will put any agree-
ment in writing and have it signed by 
the parties and an authorized official of 
the agency. 

(4) The settlement shall not affect 
the operation of any other enforcement 
efforts of the agency, including compli-
ance reviews and other individual com-
plaints which may involve the recipi-
ent. 

(5) The settlement is not a finding of 
discrimination against a recipient. 

(b) Formal investigation. If the agency 
cannot resolve the complaint through 
informal investigation, it will begin to 
develop formal findings through fur-
ther investigation of the complaint. If 
the investigation indicates a violation 
of these regulations, the agency will 
attempt to obtain voluntary compli-
ance. If the agency cannot obtain vol-
untary compliance, it will begin en-
forcement as described in § 218.36. 

§ 218.35 Prohibition against intimida-
tion or retaliation. 

A recipient may not engage in acts of 
intimidation or retaliation against any 
person who: 

(a) Attempts to assert a right pro-
tected by these regulations; or 

(b) Cooperates in any mediation, in-
vestigation, hearing, or other part of 
the agency’s investigation, concilia-
tion, and enforcement process. 

§ 218.36 Compliance procedure. 
(a) An agency may enforce the Act 

and these regulations through: 
(1) Termination of a recipient’s Fed-

eral financial assistance from the agen-
cy under the program or activity in-
volved where the recipient has violated 
the Act and these regulations. The de-
termination of the recipient’s violation 
may be made only after a recipient has 
had an opportunity for a hearing on the 
record before an administrative law 
judge. Therefore, cases which are set-
tled in mediation or prior to a hearing, 
will not involve termination of a re-
cipient’s Federal financial assistance 
from the agency. 

(2) Any other means authorized by 
law including but not limited to: 

(i) Referral to the Department of Jus-
tice for proceedings to enforce any 
rights of the United States or obliga-
tions by the Act and these regulations. 

(ii) Use of any requirement of or re-
ferral to any Federal, state, or local 
government agency which will have the 
effect of correcting a violation of the 
Act or these regulations. 

(b) The agency will limit any termi-
nation under paragraph (a)(1) of this 
section to the particular recipient and 
particular program or activity the 
agency finds in violation of these regu-
lations. The agency will not base any 
part of a termination on a finding with 
respect to any program or activity of 
the recipient which does not receive 
Federal financial assistance from the 
agency. 

(c) The agency will take no action 
under paragraph (a) of this section 
until: 

(1) The agency head has advised the 
recipient of its failure to comply with 
these regulations and has determined 
that voluntary compliance cannot be 
obtained. 
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